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May is Community Living Month!  

  Each year in May, communities across Ontario        

commemorate Community Living Month, advocating 

for the rights and celebrating the achievements of 

people with an intellectual disability.  

   For the past few years, Community Living Toronto 

has been an active participant in Community Living 

Month activities - from delivering lunches to local 

media during Appetite for Awareness to raising the 

flag at city hall.  

   Reflecting on our grass-roots beginnings, we have 

teamed up with various community partners in our 

neighbourhoods during this year’s Community      

Living Month to bring you the best in theatre and 

photography. Please join us in celebrating at the     

following events: 

 

Scotiabank CONTACT Photography Festival 
   Both Community Junction and Creative Village 

Studio will be taking part in this year’s CONTACT 

Photography Festival - the largest photography     

festival in the world.  

    Community Junction will be participating in the 

Junction community neighbourhood’s “Photography 

in the Junction” series. 18 venues in the Junction will 

be displaying the works of over 20 artists throughout 

the duration of May. Community Junction will  

feature the photography of Ashley Smith.  

 

Theatre 
   Community Living Toronto has partnered with two 

theatre companies to celebrate Community Living 

Month. 

   On Tuesday, May 14, portions of ticket sales from 

Factory Theatre’s Bea will be donated to Community 

Living Toronto. 

   Meanwhile, Queens Players Toronto will be        

donating a portion of their ticket sales from Thrones 

and Recreation performances on May 30 - June 1 and 

June 6 - 8.  

          

Community Living Day at the Legislature  

   This year’s Community  

Living Day at the 

Legislature will take  

place on Monday, May  

13, 2013.  

    

   For more information  

on any of the mentioned 

events, please go to page 

three of this month’s  

newsletter or check out 

our website: 

www.cltoronto.ca  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebrating Community Living Month  
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Volunteer  

Leadership 

Honourary Patron 
The Hon. David C. Onley 
Lieutenant Governor of  

Ontario 

 

Patron’s Council Chair 
Duncan N. R. Jackman 

 

Founding Chair 
The Hon. Barbara McDougall 

 

Vice-Chair 
Andrea Alexander 

 

Michael Adams 
The Hon. Zanana Akande 

Patsy Anderson 
Mary Pat Armstrong 

Brad Badeau 
Jalynn Bennett 

Chief William Blair 
David Crombie 

The Hon. William G. Davis 
Michael Enright 

W. Robert Farquharson 
Paul Godfrey 
Pooja Handa 
Bob Hepburn 
Dale Lastman 

Dr. Kellie Leitch 
Glenn McConnell 
Jack Rabinovitch 

Meredith Saunderson 
John H. Tory 

 

Board of Directors 
President 

Chris Stringer 
 

Ibrahim Absiye 
Colleen Broadhurst 

Anny Chow 
Paul Cochrane 

Lisa Ellis 
Ann Marie Fierro 
Victor Figueiredo 

Sherron Grant 
Bonnie Heath 
Morris Jesion 

Mark G. Johnson 
Colette Kent 
David Layton 
Dawn Lunan 
Nick Macrae 

Susan McCloy 

Susan G. Seller 
Cay Shedden 

 

Chief Executive Officer 
Garry Pruden 

2013 Annual Regional and  
 Self-Advocate Council Meetings 

 Scarborough Region 
 Monday June 3rd  6:30 p.m. 
 Lawson Dining Room 
 1712 Ellesmere Road 

  
 Central Region 
 Wednesday June 19th  6:30 p.m. 
 20 Spadina Road, Boardroom 
 
 North York Region 
 Monday June 10th  6:30 p.m. 
 Victoria Park Hub 
 1527 Victoria Park Avenue, 2nd Floor 
 (wheelchair accessible)  
 

 Etobicoke Region 
 Tuesday June 11th      6:00 p.m. 
 Creative Village Studio 
 4895 Dundas Street West 
 (just east of Burnhamthorpe Road) 
 RSVP:  Eric Laimer  416-729-0445 
        elaimer@cltoronto.ca  

 

 Self-Advocates Council  
 Monday June 17th 11 am - 1 pm 
 Foster Clubhouse 
 30 Birch Avenue 
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Community Living and the Arts 

 

 

Celebrate Community Living in Toronto! 

Community Junction 
2934 Dundas St. W. 
Featuring the photography of Ashley Smith 
Opening night Saturday, May 4, 6-9pm 
Exhibit runs the entire month of May 
 

Creative Village Studio 
4895 Dundas St. W. 
Featuring the photography of Creative Village Studio 
artists. 
 

Support local theatre by seeing either (or both!) of these plays, which are  
donating a portion of their profits to supporting arts initiatives at Community 
Living Toronto 

May is Community Living Month in Ontario. This year, celebrate with us 
by attending arts event in Toronto. 

Bea 
On Tuesday, May 14 see this compelling play by the 
Actors Repertory Company and $10 per ticket will be 
donated to Community Living Toronto. 
Where: Factory Theatre Studio, 125 Bathurst St. 
Price: $25;  
To purchase tickets: www.factorytheatre.ca or 
416.504.9971 

Thrones and Recreation 
Fanfare and misadventures await in this 
fun, interactive play by Queens Players 
Toronto.. 
See it May 30—June 1, or June 6-8 and 
a portion of proceeds will be donated to 
Community Living Toronto! 
 Buy tickets online 
ww.queensplayertoronto.com 

For more information visit 
our website: 
communitylivingtoronto.ca  

Photography! 

Theatre! 

Go see these great photography exhibitions during the month of May, as part of 
the city-wide Contact Photography Festival: 
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Day at the Legislature 

Hot Docs! 

10 am              
Optional meeting for members planning to meet with their 

MPP, distribution of “take a break” bars and discussion of 

key messages in Room 230.  

 

Before 12 pm     
Meet with your MPP, MPP’s Office, Legislative Buildings 

and present them with a ‘Take a Break for Community  

Living’ chocolate bar. 

 

12 pm                  
Lunch Reception for Community Living Ontario members, 

MPPs and staff, Committee Room 230. Lunch is $10/person. 

 

1:00 pm               
Watch MPPs’ statements about Community Living Day,  

 Legislative Assembly. 

Join us for our annual celebration of Community Living at the Ontario Legislature. On Monday May 13, from 

10am-3pm. To register, please email terri@communitylivingontario.ca or call Terri at 416-447-4348, ext. 228 

by May 6. 

 

Take a Break for 
Community Living! 

 
On May 13, we will be delivering specially 

wrapped Kit Kat bars to Ontario MPPs,  
encouraging them to  

‘Take A Break for Community Living’!  
 

If you would like to participate, please come to  
Committee Room 230 at 10am. 

 
Please note there will be only 1 bar per MPP 

delivered, so bars will be distributed on a  
first-come-first-serve basis. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Karen Bell at kbell@cltoronto.ca or 647.729.1179. 

This international documentary film festival runs until May 5—this is your chance to 

see some great documentary film-making. There are also several films about and by 

people with disabilities—check here for information and listings. http://

www.hotdocs.ca/film/search/search&category=260/ 

 

A Whole Lott More is a film that raises the issues of employment for people with 

disabilities—what is meaningful employment, social and personal relationships and 

finding acceptance. Join us on May 4 at the Bloor Cinema for the final screening, and 

a Q&A following the film, featuring the film’s stars, and several representatives from 

the disability sector, including Community Living Toronto. Tickets are $14.60 and 

can be purchased by visiting www.hotdocs.ca.  
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Council Listings 

 
Central Regional Council 

 
Chairperson 

Peter Wakayama 
 

Vice Chair 
Lee Tarshis 

 
Board Representative 

Susan McCloy 
 

Alternate  
Board Representative 

Peter Wakayama 
 

Treasurer 
Susan McCloy 

 
Chair of Fundraising Committee 

Judy Dawson 
 

Members at Large 
Paul Cochrane 
David Danyluk 
Kate Gilhooly 

Nelson Raposo 
Sandra Ricci 

Alda Zimbalatti 
 
 

Regional Executive Director 
Frances MacNeil 

 
Membership Coordinator 

Felicita Zanatta 
647-729-1210 

fzanatta@cltoronto.ca 
 
 

Contact Information 
Central Regional Office 

20 Spadina Rd. 
Toronto, Ontario 

M5R 2S7 
 

T: 416.968.0650 
F: 416.968.6463 

 
 

Central Region Meeting: 
May 15, 2013 

6 pm 
20 Spadina Road 

Room 2B 

     Members, donors, staff and individuals supported by Community Living       

Toronto alike had a wonderful time at this year’s Spring Fling event. From the 

great food, and fun music, to the delightful door prizes and silent auction items, 

the dinner and dance had something for everyone to enjoy!  

     As Central Region’s main fundraising event, Spring Fling provided for a great 

opportunity to have fun and socialize, while raising money for a great cause! 

     Congratulations to all dedicated Council members and supporters and a huge 

thank-you to everyone for coming out and helping Central Regional Council raise 

funds for the activities that benefit everyone we support.  

     Until next year!  

 

By:   Felicita Zanatta 

Spring Fling A Great Success! 

Spring Fling attendees enjoying a delicious 
meal.  

Charles and Peter share MC duties! Dancing the night away! 

Kate, Michael and Judy having a great 
time! 
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Etobicoke/ York 
Regional Council 

 
Chairperson 

Ann Marie Fierro 
 

Board Representative 
Stefica Skof 

 
Alternate Board Representative 

Laura Parsonson 
 

Treasurer 
Ruth Nagy 

 
Airi Clifford 
Zdenka Bilic 
Mary Byne 

Janina Coulthard 
Wally Richards 

Joan Karout 
Gaston Karout 

Christine LeClair 
Peter Marrese 
Mary Pawson 
Stefica Skof 

Sharon Totafurno 
 

Regional Executive Director 
Brad Saunders 

 
Membership Coordinator 

Eric Laimer 
647.729.0445 

elaimer@cltoronto.ca 
 

Contact Information 
Etobicoke/York  
Regional Office 

295 The West Mall, 
Suite 204 

Etobicoke, Ontario 
M9C 4Z4 

 
T: 416.236.7621 
F: 416.236.7673 

 
 

 
Next Council  Meeting: 

Tuesday May 14th. 
6:30 pm 

295 The West Mall 
Suite 204 

Boardroom 

From Our Perspective 
By: Eric Laimer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    The artists at Creative Village Studio 

(CVS) were busy again with yet  

another art show. The Arts Etobicoke 

Gallery just finished hosting the “From 

Our Perspective” art show which ran 

from January 28 to April 12.  

    Many talented CVS artists were  

featured including: Donna Worotynec, 

Neil Clifford, Quyen Ngo, Conrod 

Skyers, Lisa Tuckwell, Betsy Pattinson, 

John Freddy Salazar, Melanie Crawford 

and Jack Southern. Their latest and 

greatest artistic works were all proudly 

on display.  

    Arts Etobicoke was established in 

1973 and is recognized as one of  

Canada's finest community arts  

councils. It’s vision is to help unite and 

provide a voice to the local arts  

community in Islington Village. It is 

also conveniently situated a few units 

east of CVS and has naturally formed a 

fruitful partnership with CVS artists 

and staff.  

    Back in 2011, CVS became part of   

“Art on the Move”; a 3 year  

inter-generational community arts  

project hosted by Arts Etobicoke and 

Lakeshore Arts. The project involved 

transforming 13 vehicles into a  

dazzling fleet of moving canvasses of 

art by covering them with large  

adhesive “art wrap” panels. 

    With facilitation from Denise St.  

Marie and Harold Tomlinson and  

designs from talented CVS artists, one 

of Community Living Toronto’s 

maintenance vans received the art wrap 

treatment.  

    CVS artists never sit idle as they will 

be participating in the upcoming  

Contact Photography Festival from 

May 1 to 31. CVS is also working on 

another project with Arts Etobicoke.  

Be sure to look for details in a future 

edition of  Connections. 

Need a Ride to the Picnic? 
 

A free bus ride is available from  
Etobicoke/ York region office to the 
June 8 Community Living Toronto 

picnic at Lawson Residence. 
Compliments of Etobicoke/York  

Region Council.   
 

To reserve your seat contact: 
Eric Laimer 647-729-0445 or  

elaimer@cltoronto.ca 
 

Bus departs 10:15 am sharp from  
295 The West Mall 

 

Return pickup from Lawson  
at 3:00 pm.  

Donna Worotynec and Neil Clifford were 
just two of many featured CVS artists. 
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North York Regional Council 
 

Chairperson 
Nancy Ceci 

 
Board Representative 
Colleen Broadhurst 

 
Alternate Board Representative 

Morris Jesion 
 

Treasurer 
TBD 

 
 
 

Members at Large 
Teresa Bhandal 

Shirley Germuska 
Eva Lipa 

Dr. Norbert Kerenyi 
 

Regional Executive Director 
Brad Saunders 

 
Membership Coordinator 

Wendy Dyke 
647-729-3627 

wdyke@cltoronto.ca 
 

Contact Information 
North York Regional Office 

1122 Finch Ave. W., 
Unit 18 

Toronto, Ontario 
M3J 3J5 

 
T: 416.225.7166 
F: 416.225.8623 

 
 
 
 

 
Next 

 Council Meeting: 
 

May 6, 2013 
North York Office 

Boardroom 
1:00 - 3:00 pm 
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Easter Lunch at Harry Foster Clubhouse 
By Greg Field 

   On April 1,  about 25  people gathered 

from North York’s Employment     

Training Services at the Harry Foster 

Clubhouse to meet friends and enjoy a 

hearty Easter luncheon. The mood was 

casual, the food tasty, and everyone had 

a  memorable time.  

   Many thanks to the North York  

Employment Training Services lunch  

program and our wonderful volunteer 

Susan Tepper!  

Photos by Isabella Hamilton 
Top clockwise from left: Kim, Susan, Ted  
Bottom clockwise from left: Alan, Robert, 
Remo, Christlie, Elizabeth and Donald 

U of T Provides Display of Big Dreams 
Art Company 
 By Andreia Alvares 

   Two years ago, art students from the  

University of Toronto were involved in 

the North York Employment Training 

Services Painting Class, and as a result, 

one of these students, who works for the 

Faculty of Information library at the 

university. offered to feature the Big 

Dreams Art students there. 

    During the first week of March, 

paintings, jewellery and origami  were 

display in the lobby of the fourth floor 

of the Bissell Building at 140 St. 

George Street. 

    On Monday April 8th, Andrew      

Gordon, Joshua Splude, Cinty 

Mena and I went to see the exhibition. 

The artists were very proud of their 

beautiful art work there for everyone to 

see. 

   If you are in the area, please drop in to 

view the display. 
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 News cont’d... 

York U Chapter of Best Buddies Wrap Up Year and 

Say Goodbye to Chapter President 
By Wendy Dyke 

   On Friday April 5th , the York University Chapter of 

Best Buddies held their annual end of year bowling 

event at a bowlarama on Yonge Street. It was a  

wonderfully well attended event with seven buddy 

pairs out to celebrate another successful year. The 

match up this year resulted in true friendships being 

formed with a lot of commitment to continue to keep 

in contact over the summer months. 

   The afternoon of fun started with everyone meeting 

at the bowling alley and catching up . Once everyone 

had, arrived it was time to get on those bowling shoes 

and warm up the lanes. We needed three lanes this 

year to make sure everyone could participate – a rec-

ord for this annual event. Soon our corner of the bowl-

ing alley was filled with cheering, camaraderie and 

tons of picture  taking!  

   After an hour of play we adjourned to the snack bar 

for pizza and drinks. The conversation soon turned to 

what everyone was doing over the summer and how 

they could keep in touch with each other. We also 

took a moment to say thanks and farewell to the    

chapter president, Christine Montgomerie-Moine, who 

is graduating from York U at the end of the school 

term. A gift and card was presented to Christine who 

has been with the chapter for four years and been           

instrumental in expanding the number of chapter 

events. Her sense of humour, enthusiasm and         

dedication to the Best Buddies program will be 

missed! We wished Christine well in her post graduate 

studies. 

 

Photos by Sara Bancheri and Isabella Hamilton 

Isabella, Peggy, Diana, Alex and Amy 
enjoy pizza snack 

Christiane and Devorah smile for 
the camera 

Isabella snuggles up to buddy 
Sara 

Group fulfills wish of president for picture of 
York U 2013 Bowlers 

Kelisha (Sunshine) hams it up 
with buddy Christine 

Rebecca with buddy Janeese enjoy 
afternoon together 
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Council Listings 

 
Scarborough Regional Council 

 
Co-Chairpersons 
Judith Andrenacci 

Alison Thomas 
 
 

Board Representative 
Bonnie Heath 

 
Alternate Board Representative 

Donna Britten  
 

Treasurer 
Alison Thomas 

 
Membership Chair 

Pat Sparks 
 

Robert Shaddock 
 

Members at Large 
Donna Britten 
Donald Hale 

Deborah White 
Kathy Lisle 

Ellen Armstrong  
Robert Shaddock 

 
 

Regional Executive Director 
Sue Lynch 

 
Membership Coordinator 

Ann-Marie Binetti 
647-729-1635 

abinetti@cltoronto.ca 
 

Contact Information 
Scarborough Regional Office 

1712 Ellesmere Rd. 
Scarborough, Ontario 

M1H 2V5 
 

T: 416.438.6099 
F: 416.438.6144 

 
 

 
Next Council Meeting : 
Monday, May 6th, 2013    

6:30 pm 
1712 Ellesmere Rd  
Conference Room 

   Sunday March 17th , 2013  

marked the 14th Annual Achilles                

St. Patrick’s Day 5km Walk /Run. 

Community Living Toronto has     

participated in this event for the 

last 9 years and it’s become a     

annual tradition for many! 

   Not only is it a fun day with 

lot’s of positive energy, it gives 

people the opportunity to raise 

funds for the Community Living 

Toronto program of their choice.             

Our team members from Wilcox 

Creek have participated since our 

first year and they all actively seek out pledges and promote the event to their 

friends and family.  

     This was the first year individuals from Degrey and Morningside residences 

participated and they had such a good time, I’m sure this will become a tradition 

that will last for many years.  

Achilles Walk Is An Annual Tradition!  
By Ann-Marie Binetti  

L - R: Ercel, Bill, Earlyn, Karen, Wayne, Judy, 
 Michael  

SCARBOROUGH COUNCIL ADULT SUMMER LITERACY  

PROGRAM  

This 5 week program runs from July 2nd to August 2nd, 2013  

Monday to Friday   

 

Please contact Felicita Zanatta at  

(647) 729-1635 or fzanatta@cltoronto.ca for more information 

Hello everyone,  

   I just wanted to let you know that I will be moving to the Membership           

Coordinator position in Central Region as of May 6th, 2013. Felicita Zanatta 

from Central Region will be joining the Scarborough team as Membership       

Coordinator on the same date. Welcome Felicita!  

   I would like to thank everyone in Scarborough for all their wonderful support 

over the years! I’m sure I will see you all at upcoming Community Living       

Toronto events, such as the Annual Picnic on June 8th, 2013 at Lawson!   

Take care,  

Ann-Marie  

Announcement and Many Thanks!  
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Self-Advocates 

Council Listings 

 
 
 

Chairperson 
Robert Shaddock 

Vice-Chair 
Sam McKhail  

 
Board Representative 

Paul Cochrane 
 

Community Living Ontario 
 Representative 
Peter Marrese 

 
            Treasurer/Secretary        
              Robbie Cowdrey 

 
Members At Large 

            Caseen Johnson 
            Candice Doherty 
            Lorraine Bradley 
            Margherita Cappiello 
            Mark Miller 
            Mike Murray 
            Nelson Raposo 
            Nick Lappas 
            

         
Community Support 

Coordinator 
Sue Hutton 

647-729-1205 
shutton@cltoronto.ca 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Next Council Meeting: 
Tuesday May 21, 2013 

1 - 3 pm 
20 Spadina Road 

The Self-Advocates Council Elections 
Come June 17 to Vote! 
By Sue Hutton 

Self-Advocates Lorraine, Donald, Linda and Paul  
Encourage Everyone to Come Out to the Annual  

Meeting on June 17th to Vote for Their Self-Advocate 
Council 

   Every two years, people with  

intellectual disabilities get together at 

Foster’s Club House and elect  

Community Living Toronto’s Self-

Advocates Council (SAC).  

   The Self-Advocates Council is a 

group of 13 members, who have an  

intellectual or developmental disability, 

and care about others with disabilities. 

They meet monthly, and talk about 

what is important to them. They meet as 

a group with staff support. They learn 

about human rights. They discuss how 

to make things better for people with 

intellectual disabilities. June 17 is the 

election date for the Self-Advocates 

Council. Come run for the council! Or 

come and vote! 

   Paul Cochrane who has been a long 

time member of the council is  

encouraging new people to join. “Come 

to a meeting and we can tell you about 

it! It’s open to everybody. It doesn’t 

matter who you are – you are welcome! 

We don’t judge people!”  

   If you have an intellectual or  

developmental disability, you could run 

for council. People are invited to  

nominate themselves. You can do a 

speech to your peers at the Club House. 

Everyone is then given a chance to vote 

on who they want in council.  

   NOMINATIONS TO RUN FOR THE 

SAC ARE DUE BY FRIDAY JUNE 7.  

In order to run, please see the  

nomination forms on the next two pages 

for details.  
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SELF-ADVOCATES COUNCIL 
NOMINATION FORM  

2013 ELECTIONS 
       
Would you like to run for the Self-Advocates Council at Community Living 
Toronto? Staff, please help people you work with to fill this out if need be. 

                                 
 
If you do, you can run in this election on: 
Monday June 17, 11 am - 2 pm  
Foster’s Club House 
 
Nominations Due: Friday June 7 
If you want to run, please fill out this nomination form on the next page. 
Also send a photograph of yourself. (The photo is for the voting ballot) 
 

 

 
On Election Day, June 17 you are invited to do a 2-minute speech for a group of other 
persons with an intellectual disability. 
 
If you would like help preparing your speech, or having a photograph taken, please 
contact Sue Hutton, 647-729-1205. 
 
There are 13 positions on the Self-Advocates Council. Good luck to everyone!  

Please email or hand in to:  
Sue Hutton 
30 Birch,  APSW Dept. 2nd Fl. 
647-729-1205    shutton@cltoronto.ca  

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=DISABILITY+MEETING&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=piupG4iqnqoYMM&tbnid=Qs63CKE2EZNEYM:&ved=&url=http://www.wearepeople2.net/default.aspx?page=18533&ei=HIZtUZPNH4bSyAGqkYGYCg&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aWc&psig=AFQjCNFZJKn_MUsu8og
mailto:shutton@cltoronto.ca
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SELF-ADVOCATES COUNCIL 
 NOMINATION FORM  

 
 

NAME__________________________________________________ 
 

 
WORKER (If needed)_____________________________________ 

 
Please circle the YES if true 

 
I have an intellectual disability.                     YES 
 
I care about rights and helping others.         YES 
 
I can listen to others in a group.                    YES 
 
I want to keep making things better at Community Living Toronto 
for all people with intellectual disabilities      YES 
 
I can come to monthly meetings with the Self-Advocates Council                                         
          YES 

SAC and Friends Create Advocacy Art for a Province 
Wide Project: Stitching Our Social Safety Network 

Back Row: Paul, Casseen, Christlie 
Front Row: Margherita, Lorraine, Shane 

In recent years, the SAC has seen more women elected 
to Council. Here, SAC members Candice and Lorraine 

enjoy themselves at the Volunteer Dinner. 
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Resources, Networking And You  

The World Wide Web – Local Resources 
By Wendy Dyke 

   If you haven’t gone to some of the websites for local 

developmental services recently, you may be surprised 

by what you will find. In looking on various sites  

Recently, I noticed a lot of new information is now  

available. For example, did you know that Community 

Living Ontario now has sections of their website  

devoted to employers, inclusive education information 

for families as well as their section on advocacy for 

the sector? For a closer look go to: http://

www.communitylivingontario.ca/inclusive  

   If you are looking for documents pertaining to  

Person-Directed Planning, Henson Trust Information 

and Ministry of Community and Social Services  

updates, you can find them on the Developmental  

Services Ontario Toronto Region site as well as links 

to various services and supports. Check it out at: 

http://www.dsotoronto.ca/resources  

   Our Community Living Toronto website, http://

cltoronto.ca , is constantly being updated, too. We 

have a section on useful resources for families and one 

on fee for services. Under the resources section there 

is information and direct links to  

ConnectABILITY.ca, LIGHTS (a program devoted to 

facilitating new housing opportunities), Spinclusion 

(an interactive game that prompts acceptance and  

respect for people with different needs and abilities) 

and funding application options. In the fee for service 

section, there are links to information about the  

Community Junction and Creative Village Studio. In 

the coming months, we will be expanding the use of 

our website to bring you up to date information on 

membership sponsored programs too.  

   ConnectABILITY.ca has also gone through a  

number of updates and changes in the past year. The 

Connected Families section is a really great place to 

go to discuss what concerns you. Recently, a lively  

inter-active discussion took place on how youth with 

intellectual disabilities are using the internet to meet 

people to and have relationships. This started a  

discussion among parents who were concerned about 

this practice and were looking for suggestions on safer 

ways for their children to meet potential friends. The 

discussion included a lot of good suggestions put  

forward by parents who are dealing with this issue 

themselves. You might want to join the discussion by 

going to http://connectability.ca/connected-families/
community-activities/disabilities-and-relationships-on
-facebook/ 
   With so many changes occurring in the  

developmental services sector and families looking 

more often to the internet for information, many of the 

sectors’ websites are being updated daily with  

information, so check in frequently to see what’s new!  

Central Region Council Dinner Club 
 

Wednesday Evenings 
4 pm to 7:30 pm 
30 Birch Avenue 

$5 for a great meal and friendship 
 

Please call Felicita Zanatta at  
647-729-1210  

http://www.communitylivingontario.ca/inclusive
http://www.communitylivingontario.ca/inclusive
http://www.dsotoronto.ca/resources
http://cltoronto.ca
http://cltoronto.ca
http://connectability.ca/connected-families/community-activities/disabilities-and-relationships-on-facebook/
http://connectability.ca/connected-families/community-activities/disabilities-and-relationships-on-facebook/
http://connectability.ca/connected-families/community-activities/disabilities-and-relationships-on-facebook/


14 

 

Victoria Park Hub Spring Walk 
& 

Sloane Public School Fun Fair 
110 Sloane Avenue 

 

Saturday May 25, 2013 
10 am to 3 pm 

 

Join us for a leisurely walk through the 
Victoria Park Village 

Starting & Ending at Sloane Public 
School 

Then enjoy the afternoon at the 
Fun Fair 

BBQ  lunch included in your registration and  
participation in the walk 

 
To register call 

Flora Nicols @ 647-729-3645 
Wendy Dyke @ 647-729-3627 

For more information about the fair go to:  

Developmental Services Ontario, Toronto Region 

website: www.dsotoronto.com  or 

contact: Jennifer Altosaar at 647-729-1217  

email jennifer.altosaar@cltoronto.ca  

 

 

http://www.dsotoronto.com
mailto:jennifer.altosaar@cltoronto.ca


15 
 
15 

June 2013 

May 2013  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1NY Cooking Class  
Central Dinner Club 

2 3 
Lawson Dance  
Bingo Bowling 
Extravaganza 

4 
Tri Hards Bowling 
 

5 6  Scarborough 
Council  
NY Council   
Meeting 

7  
Scarborough  
Residential  
Alternatives  

8 
Central Dinner Club 
NY Cooking Class  

9 
 

10 11 
Central  Youth 
Group 

12 
 

13 
 

14 
Etobicoke Council 

15 
Central Dinner Club 
NY Cooking Class  
Central Council 
Meeting 

16 
 

17 
Lawson Bingo  

18 
Tri Hards Bowling 
 

19 20 
 

21 

SAC Meeting 
22 
Central Dinner Club 
NY Cooking Class  

23 
 

24 
 

25 Hub Spring 
Walk & BBQ - 
Sloan PS Fun Fair 
 

26 
 

27 28 29 
Central Dinner Club 
Friendship Club 

30 
 

31 
Connections  
Dance  

 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
Central Region: 
Ann-Marie Binetti 
647-729-1635 

Etobicoke/ York  
Region: 
Eric Laimer 

647-729-0445 

North York Region: 
Wendy Dyke 

647-729-3627 

Scarborough Region: 
Felicita Zanatta 

647-729-1210 

  
  

1 

2 3 Scarborough 
Annual Regional 
Meeting 

4 RDSP Info 
Session - 
Spadina 
 

5 Central Dinner Club 
 

6 7 
Lawson Bingo  
 
 

8  
Annual Picnic 

 

9 10 
NY Annual  
Regional Meeting 
 

11 
Etobicoke 
Annual Regional 
Meeting 

12 Central Dinner Club 
 

13 14 
Lawson Bingo  

15 
 

16 17 RDSP Info 
Session - Scarb. 
SAC Annual  
Meeting 

18 19 Central Annual  
Regional Meeting  
Central Dinner Club 
 

20 21 
Connections  
Dance  

22  

23 
 
                    30 
 

24 25 
 

26 
Central Dinner Club 

27 28 29 
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In accordance with the bylaws of Community Living Toronto, this is to inform you that it is now time to 
nominate members to serve on Regional Council for the 2013-2014 membership year. 

Councils meets once per month and undertake the development and implementation of initiatives to  
ensure a better quality of life for our community. Council is comprised of parents, professionals, people 
with special needs, and other interested community members. Any person willing to serve on Council 
must be a voting member of Community Living Toronto and be willing to serve for a period of at least one 
year. The election of Council Officers will take place at June Annual Meetings. Please see your page for 
information about the annual meetings. Please forward Council Nominations to the regional office or 
bring your nomination(s) to your Annual Meeting. 

Regional Council Nomination Form 

I,______________________________, being a registered member of Community Living Toronto, do hereby nominate  

_______________________, also a registered member, to serve on the ___________________________Council for the 

                       Enter Region of Membership  

2013-2014 membership year. 
     

I,______________________________, being a registered member of Community Living Toronto, do hereby nominate  

_______________________ also a registered member, to serve on the ___________________________Council for the 

                             Enter Region of Membership  

2013-2014 membership year. 


